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August 24, 1992

DER JACKSQNVIL.LE
Ms. Jane Mears
Environmental Specialist
Hazardous Waste Section, Northeast Region
Florida Department of Environmental Regulation
7825 Baymeadows Way, Suite B200
Jacksonville, Florida 32256-7577

Re:  Sampling, TCLP Analyses, and Disposal of Drums 5-H and 5-K and the
Aboveground Storage Tank Located at Mobro
Marine, Inc., Green Cove Springs, Florida
M&A Project No. JE1-470, Control No. 1598

Dear Ms. Mears:

On June 12, 1992 samples were collected from drums 5-H and 5-K and the aboveground
storage tank (AST) as required by OGC Consent Order No. 90-1662. Water samples
collected from drums 5-H and 5-K were composited. There was no indication of sludge
present in the drums. Water and sludge samples were collected from the AST.

Results of the analyses indicated that the water sample from drums 5-H and 5-K contained
0.021 parts per million (ppm) of methyl ethyl ketone (MEK). The water sample from the
AST contained 0.01 ppm benzene and 0.55 ppm MEK. Sludge from the AST contained 0.01
ppm benzene and 0.46 ppm MEK. Based on the TCLP regulatory level of 0.5 mg/L for
benzene and 200 mg/L for MEK, the liquids and sludge are not hazardous by characteristic.
requirements.

On June 29, 1992 I informed Mr. Harry Baxley of Mobro Marine, Inc. that the samples
passed the TCLP requirements. I also mailed him a copy of the laboratory results on this
date. |

On August 11, 1992 the contents of drums 5-H and 5-K and the water from the AST were
pumped into a disposal truck by Envirotech Southeast of Jacksonville, Florida and was
disposed of in accordance with all State and local regulations. The total volume of liquid
disposed was approximately 5,500 gallons.
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If you have any questions or require any additional information, please call me at 448-6400.
Sincerely,
MISSIMER & ASSOCIATES, INC.

Bl Torp—

Brad S. Tompa
Project Manager

BST/ksc

- cc:  Sidney Ansbacher, Esquire
Harry Baxley

470.1489



